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Principal’s News
It is hard to believe that the month of September has come and gone! It was wonderful to see so many families at our Meet the Teacher Evening! We were also very thankful to have a number of parents come out to our first School Council meeting. If you are interested please join us on Wednesday October 19th at 6:30 pm in the Learning Commons/Library. Opportunities for students to participate in Clubs and Sports outside of the classroom have started. I would like to take this opportunity to express gratitude to the teachers who are making these extra-curricular events possible. On Monday, many of our staff and students will be celebrating Thanksgiving. Thanksgiving is a day to celebrate family and reflect on our good fortunes.  Many people celebrate by having a feast with family and friends.  Whatever you choose to do on Monday, enjoy the long weekend and take time to reflect on all of the positives in your life. 
Lori Shilvock
UGDSB STUDENT CENSUS
Help the UGDSB make positive change – complete the Student Census today!
The “UGDSB Counts Student Census” has launched for all Upper Grand District School Board students in grades Kindergarten-12. Participation in the Student Census will help the UGDSB make systemic changes that will create more equitable outcomes for all students.  A reminder that the Census survey closes on October 9, 2022.
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Terry Fox Run 2022
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 Students from K-8 participated and joined in the Marathon of Hope by participating in many different activities organized by Mrs. Jordan and her grade 8 class.  Fun was had by all!  More importantly, we raised $393.00!   Thank you for your online donations.
Thanksgiving and P.A. Day

Laurelwoods Elementary School will be closed to students on Monday, October 10th for the Thanksgiving Holiday. On Monday, October 24th teachers will be participating in Workplace Violence Prevention Training and Progress Reports. There will be no school for students. - P.A. Day.

2nd Annual Amaranth Bale Trail

You might have noticed the bales of hay outside the entrance to the school.  The Township of Amaranth is having a hay bale trail.  Residents can take a road trip around Amaranth where you will see the creative side of our local farmers, residents and other hay bale artists.  Bales will be displayed all over the Township for the month of October.  A downloadable map of all locations will be available on the Township’s website.  The bale competition will take place at the end of October.
Photo Retake Day
The photographer from Edge Imaging will be back at Laurelwoods the morning of Friday, November 18, 2022 to take photos of any students who were absent from school on photo day or for those wanting retakes.

School Council
Thank you to everyone who was able to attend our first Parent Council Meeting of the year last night.  It was wonderful to see so many new faces.
To volunteer in the school, you need to complete a vulnerable sector check, please reach out to Mrs. Shilvock and Mrs. Gardhouse to receive a volunteer letter from the school.  Then visit opp.ca/record checks to complete an easy online application and send it into the school.  You'll be all set to assist with our pizza days and many other initiatives. 

Let me know your availability for Friday pizza days, I hope to create a schedule for mid-October through to December.  We can start a rotation and get everyone trained that is interested.
Equity and Inclusion 
The UGDSB is committed to ensuring policies and procedures that promotes a safe and inclusive school climate for all students and staff. As educators we have a greater responsibility to ensure equity, diversity, and inclusion in our classrooms and school. There are lots of resources available at the board’s site to support our considerations of planning events, celebrations, assessment, and curriculum contents in connection with dates of importance for diverse students and families. The month of October is full of some important days of celebration, commemoration, and observance for students, staff, and families which includes Hispanic/Latin America heritage, Islamic heritage, Learning disability awareness, etc. You can find more on the UGDSB Equity and Inclusive Education Calendar using the link 2022-2023-CALENDAR (ugdsb.ca)  
Learning Commons
Welcome back!  I am the new teacher librarian in the LLC at Laurelwoods, and I’m very excited for this new challenge after being a classroom teacher for 18 years in UGDSB. 
With one month that’s already come and gone, things have been quite busy in the LLC!  As of last week, students are now able to bring home books from the library.  Students in K-3, once again, have the use of book bags for the year to transport their books to and from school.  These bags will continue to be collected at the end of each year, and reused the following one.  If ever you find a missing library book or bag please make sure to bring it back to the LLC so others can make use of them.  We have our first Scholastic Book Fair coming up near the end of November!  More information will be coming soon!  
Megan Salfi
Fond Farewell
We wished Mrs. Asmi Jhaveri a fond farewell on September 30th as she has left Laurelwoods to begin her new position at Princess Margaret Public School in Orangeville. 
Report a Bully – On-Line Reporting Tool
As part of our Safe Schools policy, the Upper Grand District School Board has launched an on-line tool that can be used to report incidents of bullying. Reports that are made through the web-site are forwarded to the Principal of the school for follow-up. The web address is:  https://webapps.ugdsb.on.ca/reportbullying/
Please also take a moment to review our updated Bully Prevention Plan that is located on our school website.

Dates to Remember
October 4th – Dufferin Cross County 

October 5th – International Walk to School Day

October 10th – Thanksgiving Monday

October 24th – P.A. Day

October 31st – Halloween

November 18th – Photo retakes
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